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SAN ONOFRE May 28, 1985 

Mr. John B. Martin, Regional Administrator 
U. S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission 
Region V Office 
1450 Maria Lane, Suite 210 
Walnut Creek, California 94596-5368 

Dear Mr. Martin: 

Attached for your information is a letter to Mr. Dircks 
dated May 6, 1985, concerning renewal of certain SRO licenses.  
Although we are a member of the utility group represented by KMC, 
to my knowledge this is not a problem currently in Region V, and 
the letter is not based on our having raised the concern.  

Although I agree with the principal points of the KMC 
letter, it is also necessary in my view to determine what is 
needed to meet the "actively engaged" requirement. As usual, I 
think this should be done through deliberate discussion between 
the industry and the NRC leading to a clear statement of criteria.  
With this in mind, I am seeking to join the NUMARC working group 
that is dealing with operator requalification.  

On another matter of current interest in the Region, I 
thought you might be interested in our use of drug testing by 
urinalysis at San Onofre. We use both periodic and "on demand" 
urinalysis as one of the criteria for granting unescorted access 
to the Protected Area. (We do not believe that we can directly 
use urinalysis to establish unfitness for duty, except when the 
levels of drugs in the urine are very high.) Anyone who shows 
any signs of illegal drugs in their urine is immediately denied 
unescorted access to the Protected Area. Such access can be 
reinstated only under particular circumstances which ensure that 
they abstain from use on a continuing basis.  
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We do not link failing a urinalysis directly to termina
tion or to any other required disciplinary action. However, 
personnel who are not able to maintain unescorted access privi
leges, and who cannot find a position elsewhere that does not 
require such access, are terminated. This has occurred at San 
Onofre.  

With respect to fitness for duty, we do have a program to 
deal with that issue directly, regardless of whether or not the 
person in question has unescorted access privileges. Where chem
ical testing is appropriate, a blood test is used. Disciplinary 
action, including termination, is directly linked to fitness for 
duty, as is possession or use of alcohol or illegal drugs onsite.  

If you have any questions about the above, or if you would 
like additional information, please let me know.  

Sincerely, 

Attachment


